
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday June 12th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 12th June 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr T Turner & Cllrs D Friend, M Bulley, J Betney, S Wood.  The Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member.  Cllr Alan Connett, District Parish Council.
1. Open Forum & AOB 

Mike Long gave Mr N Harvey quote for grass cutting and he recommended this was approved.  As this was under his delegated authority amount, this will be accepted. Cuts will be arranged as required. 

A letter was read out from the owner of the field where the motorcyclists have been riding, opposite the Village Hall.  This will be replied to acknowledging the letter and confirming an amicable discussion had taken place and no further disturbances have been reported. The owner of the field Mrs Connett, apologised to farmers and neighbours for the recent disturbances. 
2. Apologies – Cllr Shipley, Bromell, Studholme, Eden and Wilson
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr M Bulley for N Harvey
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 8th May AGM, Annual Parish and general meeeting – Cllr Friend proposed Cllr Bulley seconded & Cllr Turner signed all meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. August Recess – Cllr Friend proposed, Cllr Wood seconded and after discussion this was unanimous.
Cllr Friend proposed and Cllr Betney seconded that the Parish Council meet in December instead of January – this was also agreed unanimous.  The Clerk will reissue the meeting dates on the website and notice board. 
6. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell sent apologies  
Our new County Cllr is Cllr Alan Connett who attended – he confirmed he is happy to receive emails and phone calls from councilors or parishioners if any issues arise. These details can be found on the parish notice board. He has asked DCC for flashing speed signs in his district.  These could be used in parishes and moved as required. We have the questions on our agenda and we will send the answers to these via his email. 
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	Charles Eden
	Graffiti on bus shelter 

There is also graffiti on the bridge A30 flyover
	Reported under ref 17/12973/EWGRAF – DCC have been out to clean this off
Clerk will report this to DCC

	Cllr Alan Connett
	Speed signs in parish
	Answers to questions discussed and Clerk will send a reply

	TDC
	Glass recycling bank is being removed from Village Hall for repairs, no return date known
	Shared with village hall committee – Clerk will ask if they have a date in the future for returning it. 


7. Planning – 
17/00700/FUL, Mr McGurran FK Commercial Ltd – Erection of a new industrial building for B2 use – supported previous meeting
17/00872/FUL, Mr & Mrs Morley, Hill Crest –Restoration/conversion and change of use of an existing Victorian railway carriage to a self-catering unit for holiday let purposes –  Mrs Morley attended and spoke about the application.  After viewing the documents on line propose D Friend, second S Wood – SUPPORTED unanimous
17/01169/FUL, J Evans RSPCA – Demolition of 3 existing kennels blocks and construction of 4 replacement buildings – Cllr Betney proposed, Cllr Friend seconded this was SUPPORTED – vote unanimous
17/001191/FUL, Mr D Withers, Moonrakers, Chapel Hill – Single storey rear extension – propose Cllr Friend, second Cllr Betney this was SUPPORTED providing adequate run off is provided – vote unanimous
Appeals – 

Mr R Rank c/o XL planning and Design Ltd, West Wheatley Farm – Appeal against refusal of planning permission 16/02401/FUL – Erection of a permanent dwelling for an agricultural worker (no comments unless different to that previously submitted where this was supported) due to be heard at a hearing July 11th.
A new appeal has come in under previously refused reference 16/02750/FUL, Miss V Turner, Wheatley Hall, Tedburn Road – Live – work unit (B1) –  (no comments unless different to that previously submitted where this was supported)
Westwood Farm also have an appeal going through which we haven’t had full details of.  Cllr Friend has looked into this and found the environment agency has reissued licences that had expired. 

Mr Crawford at Higher Wheatley appears to be submitting another application for the garages to now be turned into offices for a business that is dormant.  The Clerk will look out for this. 
Decisions - none

No update or decision re Mr J Frankum application


8. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 

Mandate form did not save – therefore bank signatories will be completed again when all new signatories are inn attendance
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages April 2017 (new pay rate £10.467) plus home worker
	£203.41
	 
	£203.41
	726

	N Harvey
	Grass cutting 
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	727


Not enough signatories were present for the N Harvey cheque and the Clerk apologised as the cheque book had not been brought to the meeting.  Therefore these will be carried over to the next meeting. 

9. Approving Annual Governance Statement for the 2016/17 Audit – the audit has been completed by the Clerk and has been approved by the internal auditor. Proposed S Wood, seconded M Bulley – vote UNANIMOUS.  Cllr Turner signed these as approved.
10. Approving Accounting Statements for the 2016/17 Audit – after signing the Annual Governance statement the accounting statement was read out and agreed – proposed S Wood, seconded M Bulley – vote UNANIMOUS. Cllr Turner signed these as approved.
Meeting closed at 20:50pm - The next meeting will be Monday 10th July 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


